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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

This is the last newsletter of the academic year and we 
would like to take this opportunity to thank all parents, 
carers and pupils for their continued hard work and   
dedication across the past school year. Thank you to 
everyone who came to celebrate children’s successes at 
the parent consultation evening and celebration          
assemblies over the past two weeks.  
 

It is the time of year again where we wish farewell to our 
year six pupils. They have been a credit to the school 
and have risen to the challenges presented this year with          
resilience and determination. The recent results for tests 
taken at the end of year 6 show the high percentage of 
children that achieved the expected standard in reading, 
writing and mathematics were significantly above the  
national average. This is an amazing achievement and 
we are very proud of our children and staff who worked 
so hard to prove what they know. We are equally proud 
that all three schools in our partnership achieved        
similarly great results. We wish all pupils a fond farewell 
and a successful transition to secondary school. 
 

On Tuesday children met their new teachers for  
September. You will have a chance to meet with your 
child’s new class teacher and learn more about their    
Autumn term curriculum at our meet the teacher        
sessions in September (dates on the back). A full staffing 
structure will be shared in the first newsletter of the     
Autumn Term. 
 

We will be setting tasks to support children’s learning 
during the long summer break so that children come 
back as ready as possible for a new academic year. 
Please support us by making sure that, as well as getting 
out and about and enjoying themselves, children also 
read regularly, learn their times tables and complete the 
homework projects as this will help make the Autumn 
Term successful! 
 

When buying uniform for the new academic year please 
make sure that you buy the correct style and colour of 
school trouser and a school jersey or cardigan which has 
our logo along with smart black school shoes (not     
trainers or boots).  
 

Thank you for your continued support this year. We wish 
you a happy and healthy summer break. 
 

What an amazing opportunity to celebrate the 
musical talents of the children through our annual 
Federation Music Festival. Well done to all the 
children who took part—we are very proud! 

Year 4 visited Hackney Empire where they were 
able to watch The Apollo Orchestra perform 
a symphony ( Symphony No. 5 Beethoven). They 
were introduced to the various families of the  
orchestra, 
whilst  
enjoying the 
beautiful  
architecture 
within the 
Hackney 
Empire. This 
was such an 
amazing   
opportunity! 

 HIGHLIGHTS 

Ms Rachel Adams 
Headteacher 
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Ms Rachel Davie 
 Executive Headteacher 

Y4 AT HACKNEY EMPIRE 

We have been running our 
Attendance Challenge for 
the last 3 weeks. This week, 
we drew the lucky winner! A 
huge congratulations to 
Madina in year 2 for winning 
our challenge. She will be    
enjoying an exciting trip to 
Legoland over the holiday 
with her family. We look  
forward to more attendance 
challenges! 

ATTENDANCE CHALLENGE 

CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL ON MONDAY 5TH SEPTEMBER 2022 (KS1 AND KS2) 

MUSIC FESTIVAL 



@ Hoxton Garden Primary School @HoxtonGardenSchool         Website: www.hoxtongarden.hackney.sch.uk 

 

Autumn Term 2022 

Staff Training Day: Thursday 

1st and Friday 2nd September  

Children’s Start Date: Monday 

5th September  

Meet the Teacher: Monday 

12th, Tuesday 13th and      

Thursday 15th September 2022 

Bring a Dad/Significant Male to 

School Day: Wednesday 28th  

September 2022 

World Week & Democracy 

Day:  

Monday 17th October 2021 – 

Friday 21st October 2022 

 

Half Term Holiday: Monday 

24th October 2022 - Friday 28th 

October 2022 

 

Children Start Date: Monday 

31st  

October 2022 

Parents Evening: Thursday 8th  

December 2022 

End of Term Finish Date: Friday 

16th December 2022 at 2pm 

 

 Spring Term 2023  

Staff Training Day: Tuesday 

3rd  January 2023  

Children’s Start Date: Wednes-

day 4th January 2023  

Work & Enterprise Week:              

Week beginning 23rd January 

2023  

Safer Internet Day: Thursday 

9th February 2023  

 

Half Term Holiday: Monday 

13th February 2023 – Friday 

17th February 2023  

 
Hoxton Garden Primary School, Ivy Street, London   

N1 5JD   
Tel: 0207 739 8591   

adminhg@hoxtongarden.hackney.sch.uk                   

Our                
experience 
with online 
learning has 
shown that a 
number of    
families 
would      
benefit  from 
short term     
access to IT equipment. We want to help 
learners who plan to engage in learning at 
home but don't have suitable IT equipment 
in order to do so. We are able to provide a 
small number of laptops that can be loaned 
out to families. Please ask in the school   
office! 

Coming to school everyday makes a real difference!  
Whole school attendance for last week was 92.9%  

Well done to Foxglove Class   
the weekly winners with 100%.  

 
 
 
 
 

  Key Dates 

 

SUMMER FAYRE 2022 — A HUGE THANK YOU!  

ATTENDANCE 


